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Rally Bulletin Number 3 – December 2013  

Hello and welcome to the Number 3 Bulletin of the 17th Morris Minor National Rally 2015.   

1. Accommodation – We have checked the website and accommodation is filling up fast.  The 

message is – book early to avoid any disappointment.  Book your accommodation and 

register early to make sure you get the accommodation you want.  Entry numbers are rising 

and we want to make sure that all entrants get to stay where they would like to.   

 

2. Registrations - We now have over 30 registrations on a first in first served basis and lots of 

indications from future registrants.  We are now in the process of making decisions and we 

have also completed our bookings for the Victoria side of the Rally venues.  We will finalise 

the NSW side in the next 2 months and the next Bulletin will deal with specific information 

about venues and a draft program.  Again, could club secretaries let us have some idea of 

approximate numbers of club members in each individual clubs who may be registering for 

the 2015 17th National Rally.  We shall also chase this up via the website and individual 

contacts so that we can keep track of numbers.   

 
3. Proposed runs for the National Rally – We already have feedback from registrants and 

proposed registrants and this is to the effect that one size does not fit all!  Some people would 

like a short run, other a slightly longer run and some intrepid souls would like a run to the far 

end of the North East alps and back again!  This Rally we have decided to have 3 proposed 

runs ie a short run around Albury Wodonga and out to the Bandiana Army Museum, a slightly 

longer run which would take in Murray River crossings and part of the shore line of Lake 

Hume and Bethanga Bridge (Albury’s version of the Sydney Harbour Bridge) and a longer run 

for those hardy Rally drivers who would like to see something of North East Victoria including 

Yackandandah, Mudgegonga and possibly further afield.  Number 1 run would not exceed 

50km, number 2 run approximately 100 to 120km and number 3 run approximately 200 to 

250km.  North East Victoria and the border Lake Hume region is a lovely place and we would 

like to showcase our region for Rally members.  However we do need some feedback and 



would like Rally registrants to complete the attached form so that we can get some idea of 

numbers. 

 

4. Friday night meal – In original Rally proposals we had decided not to have a Friday night 

informal meal arranged.  We have had some feedback to the affect that this would be a 

program choice that many would like to see added.  Could we please have some feedback so 

that we can check numbers in plenty of time to do our bookings and make a decision about a 

Friday night informal meal or otherwise. 

 

5. Club Sponsorship – Sorry to keep reminding everyone but we would again ask if individual 

Morris Minor clubs could consider a request for assistance with sponsorship for trophies or 

specific events and to let us know over the next 2 or 3 months so that we can start to 

complete our budget and have some idea of sponsorship assistance from Morris Minor clubs 

Australia wide for 2014/15 budget purposes.   

Once again thank you to all those who have registered early and expressed support.  There will be 

further Rally bulletins at about 2 to 3 month intervals with more detail including bookings and 

feedback about the survey. 

Look forward to seeing you all at the 17th National Morris Minor Rally. 

  

Regards  

Peter Lenne – Rally Secretary 

Laury Soyer – Rally Website Co-ordinator 
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Questionnaire  
 
 
1. On Sunday 5 April 2015 for the Rally drive would you prefer a: 

a) Short run   

b) Medium run   

c) Long run   

 

2. I/We would prefer a Friday evening informal meal in addition to the Saturday 
evening and Sunday evening scheduled functions 

 Yes  No 
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